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Our Ref: MGLA120220-2530 

 
11 March 2020 

 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the Greater London Authority (GLA) received 
on 12 February 2020. Your request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 
2000.  
 
You requested:   
 

Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 I seek the following information: 
 
* The number of road legal vehicles owned or leased by your council. Please specify 
which cars are leased and which are owned. 
* The make/model of each of these vehicles. 
* The fuel type used by each of these vehicles. 

 
 
For your information the Greater London Authority is London's strategic government and does not 
operate in the same way as local councils, which are responsible for services such as community 
transport or rubbish disposal fleets.   
 

Please find below the information we hold within the scope of your request 
 
The number of road legal vehicles owned or leased by your council. Please specify 
which cars are leased and which are owned. 
 
Two vehicles 
 
The make/model of each of these vehicles. The fuel type used by each of these 
vehicles. 
 
Vehicle 1 
GLA Land and Property Ltd (GLAP) inherited a Land Rover Defender 110 County  
from the Homes and Communities Agency (HCA) when the HCA’s functions in London 
transferred to the GLA following the Localism Act 2011. It is used by GLA Land and Property 
Ltd (GLAP) agents to visit and inspect sites across the Authority’s portfolio. This vehicle runs on 
diesel and has been converted so that it is compliant with the Low Emission Zone requirement. 
 



 
 

 

Vehicle 2 
The second is not in use currently and is in storage. This vehicle was gifted to the GLAP. GLAP 
are the legal owner. It is a Towrite 440 and is an electric vehicle 

 
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference MGLA120220-2530. 

 
Yours sincerely  
 
 

 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
 




